4 ABORIGINAL PEOPLES’ PARTICIPATION IN CANADIAN FOREIGN
PoLiCcY

policy Both projects would allow for "lessons learned" to be shared from
past and ongoing international negotiations with future Aboriginal
delegates, while also providing a forum for young Aboriginal leaders to
learn best practices from their Elders. The Secretariat would act as an
"incubation centre for enhancing Aboriginal leadership" especially
among young people seeking to engage in foreign affairs and
international development.



